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BELVIDERE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING
8200 FAIRGROUNDS ROAD

BELVIDERE, IL 61008

MARCH 19, 2024 5:00 PM
MINUTES

Call to Order/Roll Call ~~ Supervisor Bill Robertson called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm. The pledges to the Flag were said and roll call taken with the following Board Members present Trustees Culvey, Turner, Grover and Supervisor Robertson, also present Clerk Dixon, Assessor St. Angel and Hwy Commissioner Dixon. We have a quorum to do business. 
Public Input ~~ no public comment requests submitted by the public.

Review and Discussion of Town Funds ~~ All were provided with a copy of the budgets.  Supervisor Robertson stated that the levy was lowered this year.  Reminded that neither the road not town funds are finalized until the bills are paid at the end of this month.  Trustee Turner asked if the health insurance was high enough due to the prices increasing according to many media reports.  Supervisor Robertson answered that it has been raised for next year and reminded that we are able to transfer from another line if necessary.  There was no other discussion on the town funds.        
Review and Discussion of Road Funds ~~ Highway Commissioner Dixon wanted to inform the group that the price of blacktop has gone up which actually allows us to do less blacktopping.  It was noted though that we were able to lower this levy as well.  Trustee Grover asked if any machinery or trucks would be purchased and he stated yes, they will be replacing the crew cab pick-up, which is approximately 14 years old, due to continued sensor problems.  The old one will be traded in.  They will be replacing an eight foot box culvert on Spring Creek (west of Olson) this year also and that is reflected in the budget.  Supervisor Robertson reiterated that this is a tentative budget and there are funds to transfer legally, in the event of an unplanned project.  There was no other discussion on the road funds.
Adjournment ~~ a motion was made by Trustee Turner to adjourn the meeting at 5:21 pm, 2nd by Trustee Culvey. The motion passed with Trustees Grover, Turner, Culvey and Supervisor Robertson indicating aye on a voice vote. 
Respectfully Submitted

Michelle Dixon, Clerk


